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Chair: Councillor Nagus Narenthira 
Vice-Chair: Councillor Anne Clarke  

 
 
Additional Officer Responses: 
 
Article 3 of the Council’s Constitution, Section 3.5, sets out how issues and petitions can be determined by the Chair at Area Committees, including 
that the Chair can; 
 
Instruct that an appropriate named officer contact the resident within 20 working days to provide an additional response and that this 
response be published in the meeting documents available on the website.  
 
At the meeting of the West Area Committee on 22nd September 2022, for those issues/petitions whereby the Chair requested an additional Officer 
response, the responses are captured in the table below. 
 

Issue/Petition Raised Additional Officer Response 

 
Issue: Abbotts Road HA8 
Resident: Ikraj Thancanamootoo 
Ward: Hendon  
 

  
Officers have recently received approval to prioritize the delivery of the Burnt Oak CPZ 
and your request for the waiting restrictions on Abbots Road to be amended/removed will 
be resolved as part of the CPZ delivery. However, in the meantime, the parking 
enforcement team will continue to carry out enforcement activity at peak school times in 
Abbots Road. 
 

 
Issue:  A5, Kingsbury Road, Rookery Way junction.   
Resident:  Naomi Stanford 
Ward: Hendon 
 
 

 
The request to introduce a pedestrianized crossing at this junction has been included in 
the Borough's LIP (Local Implementation Plan of the Mayor's Transport Strategy). The 
model auditing costs have recently been reviewed and engineers are investigating the 
extent of the required design. It is important to emphasise that the scheme will take some 
time to achieve. 



 
 

Issue/Petition Raised Additional Officer Response 

 
Petition: CPZ on Clovelly Avenue restricting staff 
from entering work place 
Lead Petitioner: Karen Patten 
Ward: Hendon 
Number of signatures: 25 
 

 
As per the discussion at the committee meeting, the current school streets have been 
designated under experimental traffic orders which ran until 31st October and on this 
basis, all detailed concerns about the operation of school streets are currently under 
review and will be taken into account as part of the decision-making process on the 
future model of the schemes. Once a decision is made, an update on the decision will be 
provided. 

 
Issue: Issues around Sainsbury’s (NW9 5ZS) 
Resident: Marek Rogowski  
Ward: Hendon 
 

 
The issues raised are currently being dealt with by Environmental Health who will 
respond to the resident directly with an update.  
 

 


